FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION



STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION

T. WILLARD FAIR, Chairman

Members

DONNA G. CALLAWAY DR. AKSHAY DESAI ROBERTO MARTINEZ PHOEBE RAULERSON KATHLEEN SHANAHAN LINDA K. TAYLOR Jeanine Blomberg
Commissioner of Education



Contact Information:

Donnajo Smith (850) 245-0830

Donnajo.Smith@fldoe.org

K12: 2007-153

MEMORANDUM

TO: Presidents, State Universities

Presidents, Community Colleges

Presidents, Private Universities and Colleges

FROM: Kate Kemker

DATE: October 22, 2007

SUBJECT: GOVERNOR'S SUMMER PROGRAM - CALL FOR APPLICATIONS, SUMMER 2008

We are pleased to advise you that the 2007 Florida Legislature included the Governor's Summer Program in the specific appropriations to coordinate efforts to promote higher student learning. The Department of Education (DOE) has allocated \$215,575 to continue this program for outstanding secondary gifted or high-achieving students, enabling them to participate in programs and use the resources of the universities and colleges in the state of Florida. You are invited to submit an application on behalf of your institution. We appreciate your interest in this program and look forward to the implementation of outstanding summer programs for Florida's gifted and high-achieving students.

BJL/ds

Attachments

cc: District School Superintendents
Assistant Superintendents for Instruction
Administrators, Exceptional Student Education
Contact Persons, Programs for the Gifted
Chancellor, Division of Community Colleges
Chancellor, State Universities

KATE KEMKER, PH.D.
BUREAU CHIEF
BUREAU OF INSTRUCTION AND INNOVATION